
   

 

 

REPUBLICAN PARTY OF NEW MEXICO SUPPORTS LAWSUIT 

FILED BY HOUSE REPUBLICANS OVER NEW LEGISLATIVE 

SESSION RULES 

   

LEGISLATORS’ LAWSUIT CHARGES VIRTUAL 

SESSION IS UNCONSTITUTIONAL 

   

Albuquerque, February 1—Today Republican Party of New Mexico Chairman Steve 

Pearce issued the following statement on the New Mexico House Republicans’ lawsuit 

over rules on holding a virtual legislative session. 

  

“This legal action is a proper recourse to protect New Mexicans’ rights and keep 

transparency in our government. The State Constitution strictly states that the legislature 

‘shall hold its sessions at the seat of government.’ Having all meetings, hearings and floor 

votes online around the state is hardly open government and fails to provide honest input 

from all citizens who want to participate in this important legislative process. It’s obvious 

that House Speaker Egolf and other Democrats want to keep Republicans from being seen 

on the floor, conducting good and transparent government. Democrats forcing Republicans 

to go online, even when they’re in the chamber is absurd and unlawful. These session 

rules are unconstitutional and prevent many legislators in parts of the state from having 

equal access to their constituents.” 

  

The Republican Party of New Mexico (RPNM) advances the ideals of individual liberties for 

the advancement of its citizens and the greater prosperity of our communities 

throughout New Mexico. Led by an Executive Board and its Chairman, former NM 

Congressman Steve Pearce, RPNM serves all New Mexicans via its headquarters in 

Albuquerque and can be contacted at (505) 298-3662. 
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